VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
FINANCE COMMITTEE

May 1, 2014
Meeting called to order:  6:00 p.m.

Those Present:

Vicky Moxley, Chairman




Don Cuttill, Member




Paul Struve, Member




Phillip Kringlie, Member

Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President



Larry Rice, Trustee/Police Pension Board Member


Hugh Rhodes, Trustee/Police Pension Board Member


John O’Connell, Attorney



Tim Callahan, Attorney



Melody Salerno, Comptroller



Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk



Joe Lightcap, Baker Tilly



Mike Cimino, Police Pension Board Member


Rick Ceplecha, Police Pension Board Member


Keith Karlson, Attorney for Police Pension Board

Those Absent:
Claude Sexton, Clerk
Pledge of Allegiance

Mayor Cummings opened the meeting for a discussion regarding the Village’s financial obligations for the Police Pension Fund.  

Mrs. Moxley states the goal is to fund this pension appropriately so it would not be a burden to our future boards.  The recommendation from the actuary, Lauterbach, was if we contributed $90,000.00 a year additional to what is currently being funded, then in ten years we would be 75% funded.  

Mr. Struve would like to see us in a better position in a shorter time.   He believes that we can do better than the extra $90,000 a year.  Mr. Kringlie agrees with Mr. Struve and reiterated that the whole goal is to improve funding level of the pension fund, by doing so it will reduce the liability of the tax levy to our residents.  If we don’t, the tax levy will begin to increase and burden the tax payers.

Mrs. Moxley stated that the actuary states we are doing fine now with our pension.  Currently we are doing standard now and are about 50% funded already.  The extra $90,000.00 would be the best option for us.  If we wanted to add additionally year to year we could do so.
Mr. Struve, Mr. Kringlie and Mr. Rhodes wanted to pay as much as possible to become fully funded in a shorter amount of time.

Mr. Moxley reiterated even though the Village currently has the funds to make larger payments, no one knows what the future holds.  This is also the first year the shopping mall is no longer in a TIF and we are not sure what type of revenue will be generated.
It was recommended by Mr. Kringlie the Village pays $180,000 over what is already being paid by property taxes.  This payment amount will be reviewed every one to two years because actuary reviews are done every two years. 

Mrs. Moxley asked for a consensus of the Committee.  All agreed with the recommendation by Mr. Kringlie noted above.

President Cummings asked for the next item to be on the agenda regarding Elected Officials compensation.

He stated there would be another meeting to discuss this in detail and he just wanted all Trustees to be aware this.

Mr. Ed Jones was in attendance and as a resident wanted to state his opinion regarding the salaries the Trustees were being paid and felt it was too much.  He also felt the Village should not pay for the Trustees cell phones.

Mr. Jones wanted to know why the web site for the Village has not been updated for some time.  Mr. Kringlie stated there is a new web site that  should be up soon.

Meeting Adjourned 6:55 p.m. 
________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by

Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk
